Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

Meeting Summary

January 11, 2006
Present:  Jeff Cohen, Chair; Dick Robinson, Vice-Chair; Debbie Hepp, Treasurer; Mary Ellen Goyer; Janet Kagan; Ann Kendall; Juan Logan; Pam Pease; Lowell Roberts; Erica Rothman; Andi Sobbe; Louise Stone; Elizabeth Taylor; Kate Flory, Executive Director; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator.
Absent: Jennifer Horney, Secretary
I. Call to Order
Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.
II. Announcements

Cohen welcomed new CHPAC member Juan Logan.  
Flory announced that The Downtown Partnership will search for public artists to create “giving kiosks” for Franklin Street.  The Partnership has asked CHPAC to advise on RFQ development and artist selection.  More details to come. 
III. Approval of Minutes from December 2005
The minutes from the December 2005 CHPAC meeting were approved.

IV. Treasurer’s Report

Hepp presented the current CHPAC budget.  
V. Mid-Year Budget Review
Hepp discussed how the budget was adjusted to meet fiscal year-end goals.  Each committee chair was sent an adjustment detail and asked for recommendations for next year’s budget.  FY06-07 budget is due in March.
VI. 2005 Retreat Follow-Up
The 2005 Retreat addressed the overall CHPAC mission and how individual programs could be grown.  Flory described how each of the consultants’ “Next Steps” was realized in 2005.
VII. 2006 Retreat Update
The 2006 CHPAC retreat is set for Saturday, February 18th from 9:30 am to 3 pm, location TBD.  The Retreat will focus on outside requests, and the consultants will attend next month’s commission meeting to brainstorm on this topic.
VIII. Contextual Plan
Contextual Plan consultant Gail Goldman will visit Chapel Hill January 16th – 20th to gather information and to meet with Town staff, citizens, and the Steering Committee.  Email Flory or Kagan suggestions of sites for Goldman to visit.
IX. Communications Strategies
Hepp reviewed the Communications Committee report, detailing ideas for future communications:  putting out the newsletter twice each year, running an advertising campaign in local newspapers, hosting guest speaker events, and mailing event calendars in postcard format to the mailing list.
Suggested communications strategies for the Exhibitions Program included getting art criticism and features written about CHPAC exhibits in local press and regional art publications, including images and art criticism/context in exhibit releases and announcements, hosting a workshop for first-time exhibition applicants, and providing handouts and a laptop at exhibition venues featuring artist information. 
Suggested communications strategies for the Artist-In-Residence Program included inviting local TV and print news to cover students and the artist working in-class, documenting the project in video as well as print and photography, and presenting this project (possibly with students who participated) at PTA meetings, school board meetings, and the annual Lincoln Center Art Show.
X. Committee Action Items
Cards were distributed for the Community Art Project “Lost & Found”
XI. New Business
There was no new business before the commission.
XII. Public Art Flash
A Wall Street Journal article on a recent Seattle public art controversy was presented.
XIII. Adjournment

Cohen adjourned the meeting at 6:45 pm.

